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.Board of Directors lowers affiliate membership fee 
 
With membership growth being a top priority for MCHBA for 
2018, the Board of Directors has voted to lower the affiliate 
membership fee from $65 to $50. The change takes effect 
immediately.  
 
Affiliate members are people associated with a member 
business, such as employees, who wish to participate in 
association activities. Affiliates are considered full members 
by NAHB and receive the same benefits as builder and   
associate members, except they may not serve on the 
Board of Directors or state or national committees.  
 
ñWe found out that our affiliate fee was higher than most fees HBAs charged around the 
state,ò said EO Warren Wakeland. ñWe want to make it more attractive for everyone involved 
in the local industry to join in helping MCHBA help the industry.ò  
 
ñThere was a time when MCHBA was a 400-member association,ò said MCHBA president Jon 
Potter. ñWe want to get back to that level. Giving members incentive to encourage their       
employees to be a part of MCHBA can only benefit them and the association.ò 
 
You can help your employee join MCHBA as an affiliate member by going to mchba.com/wp-
content/uploads/2018-new-member-application.pdf and returning the application to the 
MCHBA office.  
 
Trump administration proposes Association health plan rule  

NAHB has commended the Department of Labor (DOL) for issuing 
a proposed rule that is intended to expand access to health coverage 
by allowing more employers to form Small Business Health Plans, also 
known as Association Health Plans. 

Small Business Health Plans will provide small businesses access to 
better and more affordable health care plans, allow them to negotiate 
lower costs for coverage, and level the playing field for smaller firms 
that want to help their workers and their families with their health care 
needs. 

DOLôs proposed rule would allow small businesses, including home 
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building firms, to pool together through association health plans to purchase health insurance. 
Under the proposed rule, a health plan could serve employers in a state, city, county, or a multi
-state metro area, or it could serve all the businesses in a particular industry nationwide. 

The proposal would also allow sole proprietorships to participate in a Small Business Health 
Plan. This would help more workers in the residential construction sector to gain access to  
affordable health coverage by allowing independent contractors to sign up for a health plan 
offered by an association. 

ñDOLôs proposed rulemaking would put small businesses on an equal footing with large       
employers and unions when it comes to negotiating lower insurance rates and allow millions of 
uninsured Americans who are sole proprietors to receive quality health care,ò said NAHB First 
Vice Chairman Randy Noel. ñWith small employers struggling to find affordable health care in 
the marketplace, NAHB is urging the DOL to move quickly to implement its proposed rule to 
make the expansion of association health plans a reality.ò 

The proposed rule was published in the Federal Register on Jan. 5 and be available for public 
comment until March 6. 

EOs get valuable economic info at pre-IBS meetings 

Over 100 HBA executive officers from across 
America met in Orlando before the              
International Builders Show to discuss with 
each other what association programs work in      
various places, and to get a briefing from 
NAHB officials on a variety of industry-
important topics.  

The main topic from NAHB was the new tax 
reform bill signed into law at the end of 2017. NAHB chief economist William Dietz told the EOs 
that tax reform is the ñwild cardò in the performance of the economy in 2018.  
 
Dietz projects at least 2.6% GDP growth for 2018, ñand it should be better in 2019,ò he said. 
ñMost people will have more money,ò Dietz said. ñPeople tend to spend money on needs when 
they get it.ò 

Housing price increases may be reduced in 2018 due to several factors in tax reform, including 
removing the home equity tax deduction and lowering the mortgage interest deduction cap 
from $1 million to $750,000. Dietz has lowered his projection from a 5-6% increase to 2.9%.  

Single-family home production is shifting to secondary markets such as Moore County, Dietz 
said. He sees 5% growth in single-family starts in 2018, but a 2% drop in multi-family starts. 
 
ñMore money in peopleôs pockets should translate to more new home sales,ò he said.  
 
Remodeling increased 17% in 2017, and Dietz believes remodeling will become more popular 
in 2018.  
 
ñMore people are choosing to age in place because home prices overall have gotten too high,ò 
Dietz said. 
 
Finally, Dietz sees five increases in the Federal Reserve Bankôs prime lending rate before the 
end of 2019, with mortgage rates reaching 4.9% by the end of 2019.  

NAHB is planning a series of webinars to go through the tax reform law in detail with members. 
MCHBA will let you know about dates and times when we have them.  
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More news on member savings from IBS 

Two more worldwide companies are now         
providing great benefits for MCHBA members.  

The NAHB Board of Directors approved an    
agreement with Amazon to provide its Business 
Membership free for all federation members. NAHB 
also announced an agreement with Capital One to 
offer members its Spark business credit card at no 
monthly fee. Using Spark gives you 2% cash back 
on every purchase made with the card.  
 
These two companies make 21 national companies 
offering discounts to members through the NAHB 
Member Advantage program. The NCHBA Member 
Rebate program has deals with 50 companies     
offering rebates for all North Carolina members   
using their products. The average NCHBA member earned over $1,200 in rebates in 2016.  

ñThese programs offer great savings just to be a member,ò said MCHBA president Jon Potter. 
ñYou can already save more money than your membership investment costs by participating 
in these programs. Now, NAHB is expanding their reach with major corporations, which will 
provide even more value for a membership.ò 

Go to nahb.org/ma to learn more about the NAHB Member Advantage program. Go to      
nchbarebates.com to learn more about the NCHBA Member Rebate program. Go to  
nahb.org/en/members/member-discounts/capital-one-spark-business.aspx to learn more 
about the Capital One deal. All MCHBA members are eligible to participate in all programs.   
 

MCHBA working with Sandhills CC to 
create more trades classes 

MCHBA has partnered with Sandhills          
Community College since August to offer an 
HVAC electrician class at the MCHBA office to 
help license more electricians in Moore County. Now weôre taking the education partnership a 
step further.  
 
MCHBA has met with Sandhills President Dr. John Dempsey and VP of Continuing Education 
and Workforce Development Andrea Korte to discuss expanding the collegeôs advanced   
manufacturing program with more residential construction trade skills offerings.  

ñWe have a serious labor shortage in our industry, and there is no quick fix for it,ò said 
MCHBA president Jon Potter, who attended the meeting. ñIf we can help Sandhills create 
more classes and bring more qualified labor to our industry, it will give us a long-term solution 
for the struggle we have trying to find qualified people to hire.ò 

Sandhills currently has limited space on campus to expand its program. MCHBA and the   
college will determine how to best expand initially by the start of the 2018 fall semester in   
August. MCHBA will ask members to participate in developing the program. Both sides also 
discussed building a new facility for the construction trades on land currently available on 
campus.  
 
ñThe college understands the need we have to develop more labor and the potential talent 
pool available in Moore County,ò EO Warren Wakeland said. ñTheyôre excited about the long-
term opportunities this expansion presents, and so is MCHBA.ò 

 

You like saving money, right?         

Call MCHBA to find out how you can! 



 
About 50 members heard Moore County Manager Wayne Vest give MCHBA a ñState of Moore 
Countyò update on the countyôs fiscal condition and projects underway during the January 16 
membership meeting.  

Vest said Moore County finished fiscal year 2017 with a $16 million surplus on a $90+ million 
budget, suggesting solid growth countywide. He discussed two significant projects ï the     
coming $103 million general bond referendum vote to fund construction of new elementary 
schools in Southern Pines, Aberdeen and Pinehurst, and the Superstreet project along US 1 
and US 15-501 in Aberdeen and Southern Pines.  
 
County school board officials have said every county elementary school is at least at capacity. 
One school is close to double its capacity. Vest said if the referendum passes, construction on 
the three schools will begin in six-month intervals starting this fall.  
 
The Superstreet project will add medians to prevent left turns along both roads. NCDOT says 
studies done since 2010 suggest a safer traffic pattern is needed along both roads. Business 
owners feel the new traffic pattern will hurt customer traffic in retail businesses and restaurants. 
Right-of-way purchasing is scheduled to begin this year with construction beginning in 2020. 
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1. Pre-meeting networking 

2. Moore County Manager Wayne Vest 

3. We eat GREAT! We eat some real food, too.  

4. NAHB field rep Lauren Goodwin, who came from 

Atlanta to tell us about the NAHB Member        

Advantage Program 

5. We had a full house 
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Home & Garden Expo entry, sponsor packets available 
 

Exhibitor and sponsorship information for the 2018 MCHBA 
Spring Home & Garden Expo is now available on the MCHBA 
website! Go to http://www.mchba.com/annual-spring-home-
garden-expo/ to download your packets.  
 
Of the 50 booths available, fewer than 10 remain. Theyôre going 
fast so reserve your booth soon! Contact Leigh Ann at 910-944-
2992 for more information.  
 
The 2018 MCHBA Spring Home & Garden Expo will be held 
March 2-4 at The Fair Barn in Pinehurst.  
 
Weôre putting together a Charity Night the Thursday before the 
show opens to benefit Sandhills Habitat for Humanity. Weôll let 
you know more about the program and how you can help with 
this terrific cause soon.  
 
Build-PAC giving away two great prizes in 2018 
 
Itôs an election year, and that means we need to help the elected     
officials we support get elected so they can work for our benefit. We 
do that with Build-PAC contributions.  
 
There are several ways for you to contribute. You can write a check 
payable to ñNCHBA Build-PACò anytime. You can purchase tickets at 
the 50-50 raffle held at each general membership meeting. For $5 a 
ticket or 3 for $10, you could win 50% of the amount collected at the 
meeting. In January the raffle winner won $67.  
 
But you can also win BIG! For 2018 MCHBA will give away two great 
prizes worth $1,000 each at drawings in June and November. Weôll 
announce the prizes shortly. Each ticket costs only $50, and you can 
buy 4 for $150, 8 for $250, or 15 tickets for $365 (just $1 a day).  
 
Members giving $100 or more at any time receive this 20 oz. insulated 
stainless steel cup with sealed top pictured, with the MCHBA logo   
embossed on it. Keeps hot drinks hot and cold drinks cold. Great to use while in the car. . 
 
Having elected officials who support home building issues is very important to providing        
affordable housing in Moore County. You can help get those officials elected with your         
contribution. Contact Warren at the MCHBA office to contribute and get your Yeti Cup today!  

Members do Business                            

with Members 

In the world you're competitors  

In the HBA youôre teammates 
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MCHBA Membership meetings will be 
held on the following Tuesdays           
beginning at 12 noon in 2018 at the 
MCHBA Meeting Hall unless noted             

otherwise: 

February 13 
April 17 
May 8 
June 12 
August 14 
September 11 
October 9 

November 13 (time & location TBD) 

NEWS SHORTS 
New members 

Caropine Ventures ð Perry Shelley (Builder) 
Window & Door Specialties of the Sandhills ð  
   Aurora Alexander (Associate) 
Bonnie Underwood (Associate) 
Reico Kitchen & Bath ð Anne Marie Brown (Associate) 
New View II Landscaping ð Mino Gironda (Associate) 
Southern Trust Mortgage ð Elaine Rios (Associate) 
Total Home & Farm Services ð Freddie Bowling (Builder) 

Welcome to      
mchba! 

 

Help MCHBA grow! Join The Champions Club today!  
$2,000 minimum investment includes your 2018 membership! 
Contact Warren to learn how to be an MCHBA Champion. 

The Champions Club  


